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Ryan Howser

From: chairman@canterbury-hoa.com
Sent: Monday, July 18, 2022 12:38 PM
To: Ryan Howser
Cc: Board; acc@canterbury-hoa.com
Subject: Letter of Opposition to Steve Rael Request for Variance for Commercial RV Storage 

Operation
Attachments: 2022-07-18 CIA Inc Chairman Letter to Board of Adjustment on Letterhead 2 pages.pdf; 

Canterbury Map GIS jpg showing Rael adjacent.jpg

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the El Paso County technology network. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. Please call IT Customer Support at 520-6355 if you are unsure 
of the integrity of this message. 

 

TO: Ryan Howser, Planner, El Paso County Planning & Community 
Development, phone 719-520-6049   

 

Dear Mr. Howser, 

Please find attached our Association's letter of opposition to the Rael 
variance request to be considered by the Board of Adjustment.  

Also attached is a map of our Canterbury Estates properties showing how 
Rael's property is adjacent. 

Please ensure these documents are presented to the Board of Adjustment 
and made part of the record in the Rael variance matter. 

Thank you. 

Janet Schulte, Chairman 

Canterbury Improvement Association 

https://www.canterbury-hoa.com/ 


